"The Downs

The Newsletter of the Greenway Downs Citizens Association

October 1Y84 Falls Church, Virginia

CANDIDATE"S NIGHT AND GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETILNG

On October 1t our board ot directors 1is planning to hold a “Meet the
Candidates” night to enable citizens of Greenway Downs to meet and hear
rirst-nand, the candidates tor the U.S. louse of Representatives tor the [Uth
Congressional bListrict ot Virginia. The participants will be a member of
incumbent Republican Frank Wolt s staff, and John TFlannery the Uvemocratic
challenger. A general membership meeting will be held in Room Bl of the Falls
Church Community Center located at Z23 Little Falls Street. It wili start at
/:3Upm and will precede the candidates debate, which will start at 8:00pm. The
brief membership meeting will address 1ssues concerning the tot 1ot on Custis
Parkway. Feel free to invite your lUth bistrict friends who are not residents
ot (Greenway bowns to attend the debate portion of the meeting.

ELECTION OF BEW OFFICERS AND BOARD OF DIRECTORS

The election of otfticers and board of directors was held in conjunction with
a pot—luck dinner on May 1o, 1Y84. 'Those elected were:

President: Henry Rodriguez, 2834 W. George Mason 533-7795
Vice Fresident: Richard Livingston, 2810 Greenway 534-1261
Corresponding Secretary: Susan Howlett, 2852 Greenway 533-02Y1
Recording Secretary: DMarianne Gick 2814 Cameron 532-0734
Treasurer: mMichael Arm 281/ Cameron >34=-U225

powns Editor: Ted Dinkel 2515 Cameron 533-3Y62

Directors: ’ -

Jacob Goodwin, 2821 kMonroe 533-2291

Beth Bleaken, 2804 Summerfield 532-530/

nzra Glaser, 283Y W. George mason 232-3855

Joug Rausch, 2835 Greenway D5H3Z2-bllg

Sheila Burgess, 2823 Bolling 241-/1/0

Hary Millsback, 2846 W. George Mason 532-5824

Jim Gaul, 2824 Greenway >36~21606

Randy iiyers, 284> W. George Mason 536-2/3Y

lom Lrophy, ZB4U Cameron >36=8228

Carl Kannapel, 2810 Winchester D534-8/4D

Keith Brescia <84/ Greenway 536-7/34

At that same meeting, Mr. lMorris A. Hunes was presented with a Certificate
or Appreciation tor Outstanding Services to the Community. Mr. Nunes, an
attorney with law oftices within the Greenway Downs area, assisted in the
incorporation of our neighborhood association and wrote the by-laws that govern
the manner in which the association will conduct its business. Thank you and
congratulations are certainly due Mr. Lunes!

Mrs. larianne Gick was presented with the Greenway bDowns Citizen of the Year
Award. See the tollowing mnewsletter item tor additional information on the
Harianne s aclieivements.

At the tirst meeting of the newly elected otficers and directors,
Assocliation President Hodriguez made the following committee appeointments:

Parks and Recreation Chair: boug Rauscn -
Streets and Gutters Chair: Randy Myers
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Al that same umeeting, Mr. Morris A. Kunes was presented with a Certificate
ot Appreciation for Outstanding Services to the Community. Mr. RKunes, an
attorney with law offices within the Greenway Downs area, assisted in the
incorporation ot our neighborhood association and wrote the by-laws that govern
the manner in which the agsociation wili conduct its business. Thank you and
congratulations are certainiy due Mr. Hunes!

Mrs. kharianne Gick was presented with the Greenway Downs Citizen of the Year
Award. See the rollowing newsletter item ror additional information on the
tiarianne” s aclieivements.

At the first meeting ot the newly elected ofticers and directors,
Association President Kodriguez made the following committee appointments:

Parks and Recreation Chair: bouyg Rauscn
Streets and Gutters Chair: Randy Myers
Neighborhood Watch Chair: Keith Brescia
Membership Chair: [ichael Arm

Program Chair: Richard Livingston
flospitality Chair: bMary Millsback

Ihese chairpersons will represent the Association in all matters pertaining
to their area ot responsibility, both within the Association and neighborhood as
well as in dealing with our elected and other officials ot Fairfax County

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETLNG
The next meeting of the Board of pirectors ot the Greenway Downs Citizen
‘Association will be held at lariamme Gick s on November Lz, 1984 at s:0UUpm.




ROM ASSOCIATION PRESIDENT RODRLGUEZ

In my view the general meeting held on kriday, dMay 18 at the Falls Church
ity Center, was a great success. L say this tor a number of reasons. We
‘had- a yood time, the tood was excellent, the camaraderie most enjoyable and we
elected a very deserving individual as OQutstanding Citizen for LY84. While we
had a very good turnout, I wish more of you could have been there to enjoy the

tun.

“yor those ot you who were not there, 1 took great pleasure in announcing
that karianne h. Gick was selected as the Outstandinyg Citizen of the Year.
Marianne has lived in Creenway bowns since 19/8. In (Y/9 she was elected to the
Board ot Directors of the Greenway Downs Citizens Association. Since then she
has served as editor of the uvowns, participated extensively in various
membership drives and organized with friends, a “baby-sittin coop”. In 1982 she
was elected as rresident of our Association. In that capacity she helped
orgainize the “Neiphborhood Vatch™, helped save Cavalier irail, organized the
1943 Picnic ana coordinated continuing progress on neighborhood improvement.
When not otherwise occupied with her many responsibilities as wite and mother of
three growing children, she relaxes playing the piano, preparing gourmet meals
and gardening.’

h STREET AND CURBING UPDATE

utiicials of the County highway department, have advised the Association
that as ot late september, 4Z property owners still had not returned the
necessary notarized easements. While many owners have concerns over the loss of
property and potential damage to trees, shrubs, etc. some have siuply forgotten
to take care of this 1important matter. fiotary Publics to assist 1in the
witnessing of these documents may probably be found at your local bank. Randy
Myers, Curbs and Gutters Committe Chairman, reports that the county will start
condemnation proceedings against those properties for which the easements have
not been recieved,as the next step towards starting the construction work next
spring. Those who have not returned the easements will be contacted by your
block captains soon and you should make your concerus known to them to assist in
dealing with the county otricials in charge of this program.

PROPER USE OF THE Y11 EMERGENCY TELEPHONE NUMBER

Keith Brescia, coordinator of the Neighborhood Watch reminds us all that
the use of the emergeuncy telephone number, 4Y1ll, should only be used for real
ewergencies. Also, as was reported in the Washington Post in July, ensure that
you provide the necessary intormation to the operator who answers. Keith adds
“Many residents ot the Washington are suburps do not know which jurisdiction the
‘they live in and are thus unable to give the emergency services accurate
locations by telephone. This is especially true when a Y1l emergency call is
answered at a regional switchboard which may not be in vairfax County. 1 nhave
known of cases in which George bMason Road here in Greenway Downs was confused
witih George mason Drive about four miles away in Arlington, and the operator had
no way ot tellinyg which one the caller meant. Anyone who needs the police, fire
Or rescue service shoulid yive the dispatcher the rollowing intormation tor
Greenway bowns:

uouse number and Street name
haime 0f nearest cross street
Fairfax County

hason Police District
Police Patrol 400°
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keith also reminds us to be alert to the dangers to our children rrom child
molesters. lLducate your children on what to do when approached by strangers,
know who your children are with and where they are.

COUNTY BOND ISSUES

On November 6, you will be voting on much more than rresident, Vice
ident and other tederal, and state ofticials. There will be several bond
;th} which you shouid become tamiliar so your vote can be cast 1n
yith what you believe is in the best interests of the county. 'There
uves concerning flood and drainage improvements costing §$15 miliion,
‘ovement costing $2£4 milliion and a $/5 wmillion school bond which
truction of new schools and improvements to many existing schools.

wWhen not otherwise occupied with her many responsibilities as wite and mother ot~
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